Hamdan Defense Team Statement regarding the December 19, 2007, ruling of the Military Commission:

 

We are, of course, disappointed because we hoped that the evidence before

the Commission would support a finding that Salim Hamdan was not subject to

prosecution under the Military Commissions Act. There was evidence

presented on December 5 and 6 to suggest that, if the weapons at issue were

in the car he was driving at the time he was apprehended, Mr. Hamdan was

doing nothing more than transporting conventional weapons of war in the

direction of a conventional battleground in support of a known enemy

combatant engaged in an international armed conflict. Much of the

Commission's decision issued yesterday is, in our view, quite positive.

Judge Allred ruled that as matter of international law, certain detainees at

Guantanamo are entitled to Article 5 hearings under the Geneva Convention,

and he found that Taliban and certain other participants captured during the

armed conflict in Afghanistan, including al Qaeda fighters supporting the

Taliban forces, may be deemed lawful combatants and therefore proper POW's

who would not be subject to prosecution for war crimes under the Military

Commissions Act. That is a ruling that may well have a substantial impact

at Guantanamo, and other detainees in addition to Mr. Hamdan. 

